
Town Manager’s Update 
September 28, 2017

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The Parks and Recreation Department invites you to Abbie Griffin Park this Saturday, September 
30th for their final free outdoor movie in the park of the season.  The movie “Trolls” will be shown 
and it will begin around 6:45pm. Free snacks, hot chocolate and glow sticks will be available for all 
attendees. A special thank you to the Merrimack Lions Club for sponsoring this movie.  
 

• Due to a Department of Motor Vehicles software upgrade, the Town Clerk’s office will be unable to 
process registrations or related transactions from FRIDAY, October 6, 2017 through TUESDAY, 
October 10, 2017. 

 
 
Town Manager’s Report 
  
 

• Work has begun on the renovations and construction at the former Shaw’s Plaza.  Again, specific 
tenants are not known at this time, but the Department will announce them as soon as we are 
informed and able to release information. 
 

• The Planning Board will be having a preliminary traffic meeting with the developers proposing 
multi-family residential development on Executive Park Drive on October 17 at 7PM.  The applicant 
has not yet formally filed an application for a site plan, but wishes to engage the Board and public in 
a discussion of potential mitigation strategies for the traffic impacts of the potential development.  
Staff anticipates that the developer will make a final decision on filing a formal application or not 
shortly following this meeting.  It should be noted that a preliminary design review meeting (which is 
what the meeting on 10/17 will be publicly noticed as) is a non-binding discussion, and any feedback 
from the Planning Board during the design review meeting is only advisory until a formal application 
is submitted and in the public hearing process. 

 


